

STATE OF WASHINGTON DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY

Northwest Regional Office • 3190 160th Ave SE • Bellevue, WA 98008-5452 • 425-649-7000 711 for Washington Relay Service • Persons with a speech disability can call 877-833-6341

May 18, 2018

Mark L. Johnson Commissioner Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 1300 South Evergreen Park Drive SW Olympia, WA 98504

Re: King County's revised estimate for their Comprehensive Solid Waste Management Plan Draft January 2018)

Dear Commissioner Johnson:

On behalf of King County, the WA Department of Ecology is requesting a revised cost estimate for the County's Draft Comprehensive Solid Waste Management Plan, originally emailed to UTC for formal review on January 8, 2018. At the recommendation of its reviewers, King County has decided to change its planning cycle (Year 1) from starting in 2017 to 2018. Today, I am forwarding King County's revised cost estimate for 2018-2023 along with this cover letter to make this formal request for revision review.

Please forward copies of your correspondence regarding this Plan with King County to me, and also please inform me of the date if and when this item will be presented at the UTC public meeting.

I look forward to receiving your input, and may be reached at:

Vicki Colgan W2R Program Ecology NW Regional Office 3190 160th Ave SE Bellevue, WA 98008 vcol461@ecy.wa.gov 425/649-7224 The King County contact is:

Meg Moorehead, SCP Manager King County Solid Waste Division, DNRP King Street Center 201 S. Jackson Street Seattle, WA 98104-3855 meg.moorehead@kingcounty.gov 206/477-2355

Thank you for your review!

Sincerely,

Vicki Colgan

Planning, Grants and Materials Management

Enclosure: King County Revised Cost Estimate for 2018-2023

cc: Mike Young, Section Manager, Water and Transportation, UTC Beth Humphreys, Senior Planner, King County Meg Moorehead, SCP Manager, King County Peter Christiansen, W2R Section Manager, Ecology

